Lowestoft Town Council

Meeting of the Community Safety Committee
Whitton Residents' Hall, Hawthorn Avenue, Lowestoft NR33 9BB
15:30 on Wednesday 27 July 2022

Minutes

Present : Cllrs Peter Lang (Chair), Wendy Brooks, Jen Jones, Paul Page, Graham Parker and Andy

Pearce.

In attendance: Sarah Foote (Deputy Town Clerk)

Public: There was one member of the public in attendance in person.

16. Welcome

The fire evacuation procedure and public right to report were explained and the meeting was welcomed.

17. To receive and consider acceptance of apologies for absence

All members were present.

18. Declarations of Interests and dispensations

Cllr Brooks declared local non-pecuniary interest in Gainsborough Pond Group. Cllr Pearce declared a local non-pecuniary interest in Gainsborough Pond Group and declared he was Chair of the Gunton Resident Association.

19. To consider the draft minutes of the meeting on 25 May 2022

Cllr Brooks proposed acceptance of the minutes; seconded by Cllr Pearce; all in favour

20. Public forum

20.1. The member of the public confirmed he was interested to hear updates on a possible meeting regarding the Old Hospital site.

21. To review any expenditure by this Committee from its delegated budget

The Committee were provided with the current budget position.

22. To consider any referral from July Full Council regarding the Marina Theatre ventilation requirements with a view to approaching this as a public safety update and utilising funds from the Community Safety EMR

Cllr Lang and Cllr Parker expressed concern that the Community Safety budget should be used for this purpose when it was intended for wider community safety issues and agreed with Cllr Page's comments that more information was needed on the current status of the equipment. Cllr Pearce proposed that the Town Council's health and safety adviser visit the Marina and report if there is an urgent requirement and if so an extraordinary Community Safety Committee would called. If the requirement was not urgent the matter would be progressed via the Budget and Loan Sub-Committee.

23. To consider Town Council and building use in light of cost of living crisis

This item had been brought forward to consider how the Town Council may be able to offer community buildings, for example, as warmer places this winter. It was agreed to make a recommendation to Full Council that community buildings within the Town Council's ownership and management be offered to the North Lowestoft Community Partnership free of charge to support their warmer places work. The Committee also agreed to continue the work of to coordinating information on activities and services that are free of charge to access and ensure these are promoted across various Town Council platforms. Proposed by Cllr Pearce, seconded by Cllr Page; all in favour.

24. To consider measures to improve the security of the Town Council's assets, including the following:

Lowestoft Town Council

Meeting of the Community Safety Committee
Whitton Residents' Hall, Hawthorn Avenue, Lowestoft NR33 9BB
15:30 on Wednesday 27 July 2022

- 24.1. The Crime and Vandalism report was provided to members. There was no one site that could should be prioritised as incidents were happening across a range of locations. It was agreed to promote the need to report incidents of anti-social behaviour either to the District Council or Suffolk Police.
- 24.2. Reinstatement of chicane gates at Great Eastern Linear Park the recommendation from the Health and Safety report to install a lockable bollard (which needed to be reflective) was proposed to proceed at a total project cost of £1000 which would also include signage (to warn cyclists and pedestrians that vehicles may be crossing) and road markings (in consultation with Suffolk Highways Area Technician. Proposed by Cllr Pearce, seconded by Cllr Brooks; all in favour.
- 24.3. Lighting in Town Council parks -

It was noted that Suffolk Police were soon to have an officer in the locality with specialist responsibility for lighting. They would be invited to attend a future meeting. Cllr Pearce requested that the Council seek information from ESC on the new generation CCTV system and when information will be provided on delivery and once received this could be assessed against the Town Council providing their own system. Seconded by Cllr Page; all in favour.

25. Policies

25.1. At 16.33 Cllr Brooks left the meeting.

Safeguarding Policy

The Deputy Clerk reported that the current policy was under review and being expanded to cover wider ranging safeguarding issues. Cllr Pearce proposed that as part of this review the Town Council's event application form, hall booking form and site notices were being reviewed for robustness and to ensure that all were linked. Seconded by Cllr Page; all in favour

At 16.35 Cllr Brooks returned to the meeting.

26. Defibrillators:

- 26.1. Direct funded defibrillator for the Gainsborough Drive Pond area it was agreed to remove this item from the agenda but could be revisited at a later date
- 26.2. Match funded defibrillator in the vicinity of the High Street Surgery it was noted that a defibrillator had now been installed in this location.

27. Vehicle Activated Signs

Sites continued to be assessed against the criteria set by Suffolk Highways.

28. To consider matters relating to third party assets

- 28.1. Multi-agency working for highway arrangements and road safety outside schools the SCC Cabinet member for Children and Young People's Services had been invited (but did not attend) today's meeting and to discuss with members what measures could be taken in improve safety which could be developed through a multi-agency meeting. Promotion of Cycle to School week would be passed to the Communications Officer to work on.
- 28.2. To determine expected outputs of multi-agency meeting regarding use of Old Hospital site and provision of healthcare services in Lowestoft and set date for meeting The Deputy Clerk reported that Norfolk and Waveney Integrated Care Board had shown a willingness to meet but before a commitment was made required confirmation of the expected outputs of the meeting. These were agreed as; to gather information from all parties on current use, what are the aspirations for use of the site, what the health authority policies for future provision in Lowestoft, what do stakeholders want. It was agreed that Peter Aldous, MP would be invited to chair the meeting and a representative of Lowestoft Old Hospital Contact Group would be invited to attend. This would not be a public meeting. There would be agreement by all those attending that the meeting would not re-examine the circumstances that lead to the original closure and sale.

Lowestoft Town Council

Meeting of the Community Safety Committee
Whitton Residents' Hall, Hawthorn Avenue, Lowestoft NR33 9BB
15:30 on Wednesday 27 July 2022

29. Date of next meeting

Wednesday 28 September at 3.30 pm

30. Items for the next agenda and close

Meeting closed: 17.04

31. To resolve that under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, the public be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, namely any legal issues relating to the matters on this agenda – there were no matters.

Signed:

28 September 2022